4815 Six Forks Road, Raleigh, NC 27609 • tel: 919-787-3740 • fax: 919-787-4884 • www.tbcraleigh.com

# Deepen The Ties That Bind



Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com • Twitter: @Jeff Roberts

We know very little about the life of Jesus between his birth and his emergence on the scene in Galilee at his baptism. There is the account of his dedication at the Temple and the story of Jesus and his family visiting Jerusalem when he was 12, but beyond these few stories the Bible is silent. At the end of the story of Jesus and his family in Jerusalem, Luke gives us a summary of Jesus' life as he grew into adulthood. Luke states in Luke 2:52 that "Jesus grew in stature and in favor with God and man."

I personally love that short verse and summary. It reminds me that Jesus was fully human like you and me and that he was to be all that God had intended for his one and only son. When I visit with parents who have just welcomed a new baby into the world I always like to pray that this child will grow as Jesus grew. I pray that each child will grow physically, intellectually, emotionally and socially. Yet, I pray most of all that they will grow in favor with God. That each child will one day choose by their own free will to follow lesus.

Each Mother's Day we gather for worship and we participate in our Parent/Child Dedication. On that day parents make a vow to God to raise their children in the church so that each child will hear the story of Jesus and come to faith in our Lord Jesus Christ. As a congregation we also vow to support these families and their children. This coming Sunday we will again make these vows.

However, as we make these vows I hope that this week you might recall your own vows to your children and to others. In what ways are you making sure your child is hearing the stories of Jesus? In what way do you model a commitment to Christ and to his church? What are the priorities of your family? What would your children say are the most important values in your home? In what way do you participate in the life of our church in helping parents to raise children that will follow Jesus?

This week as we think about making this important vow again, I urge you to spend time praying for the families in our church and discovering how you can be a part of the ministry of our church to the children that have been entrusted to us. I look forward to seeing you this week.

## Wednesday Discipleship

6:30 pm • C302/303

Join us for Study & Discussion of Russell Moore's Book Onward.

## THIS SUNDAY AT TRINITY

## Mother's Day Parent/Child Dedication

8:45 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

9:45 AM Sunday School

(Study for all ages)

10:55 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

## NORTH AMERICAN MISSIONS OFFERING

NOW BEING COLLECTED AT TBC

Our spring Missions Offering goes directly to support Baptist missionaries serving in the US and Canada. **Given to date: \$14,210.** You can find a special "pink" offering envelope in your Offering Envelope packet at home, or find these envelopes in the pew racks in the Sanctuary.

PLEASE GIVE GENEROUSLY AND LET'S MEET OUR GOAL BY MOTHER'S DAY!

## **Women's Book Club**

May 17, 2018 • 7:00 pm • Parlor

**Empire of the Summer Moon** 

S. C. Gwynne

Contact: ncummings12@gmail.com

#### WELCOME TO TRINITY

**Chuck & Anne Beddingfield** join by letter.

**Chip & Melanie Stokes** join by letter.

Benjamin Frisbee joins by baptism.

#### **DEEPEST SYMPATHIES**

To **Alan & Laury Holley** and their family upon the passing of Alan's father, Bert Holley of Jacksonville, FL on April 28.

## TO NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES

This Week's Food Pantry Needs:

Canned Corn • Canned Green Beans Canned Mixed Vegetables

## WEDNESDAY DISCIPLESHIP

Wednesdays • 6:30 pm • C302/303

Join Us for this Study & Discussion:

#### ONWARD

Engaging the Culture without
Loosing the Gospel

by Russell Moore

The titles of our sessions:

Kingdom, Culture, Mission,

Human Dignity, Family Stability,

Convictional Kindness

## Congratulations to **Rev. Karen Eickhoff** The 2018 Trinity Baptist Heritage Award Winner!

We affirm and celebrate your ministry, leadership, and God-given calling that has always put the children and families of Trinity first. You have demanded excellence in leadership and trained our teachers to be their very best. No longer did someone 'keep the nursery;' they taught preschoolers and children. Children's Sunday became a day for children to lead in worship. You have led hundreds of boys and girls to Christ. You provided a foundation that is both a strong faith to follow Jesus and a true desire to serve. Not only did they learn Jesus Loves Me, they

learned Miss Karen loves me. Your ministry expanded beyond Trinity. You served through Baptist Women in Ministry NC, Campbell University Divinity School, the Baptist State Convention of NC, the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship and more. Your giftedness and expertise were affirmed as you mentored, taught, led conferences, wrote curriculum, served on committees, and presided over meetings. We were proud when you received the Jack Nash Distinguished Christian Educator Award in recognition of excellence in Christian Education, Ministry

and Leadership from your peers.
As a Minister, you have consistently lived what the Psalmist declared, "Don't you see that children are God's best gift?"

Psalms 127:3 MSG

### **DEACON OF THE WEEK**

#### Rhonda Gubbins

has been a member of Trinity since 1990 and is a native of Hurt, VA. She and her husband, Paul, have two sons, Michael and Grant. Rhonda



is an Accountant at Hollingsworth Avent Averre & Purvis PA. She serves on the Personnel Committee, as 2018 Belize Mission, and Fall Fest Lead Team Coordinator. She works with the Broughton/Lewis Sunday school class, and with deacon Boyd Dimmock.



This year our VBS mission project is working towards sponsoring a team for The Miracle League of the Triangle. The Miracle League of the Triangle serves not only individuals with special needs but also their families. Our community of players, families, and volunteers work together toward a common mission: to create positive life experiences for children and adults with special needs and their families through baseball.

#### We need all hands on deck to make this goal happen. Our total mission goal is \$1,500.

How can you help? You can donate to this cause. Look for more information in the narthex OR contact Katie Medlin in the church office or by emailing her at kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com to make a donation. Any donation big or small will help us reach our goal. Let's unite as a church family, help our children achieve our mission goal and show love to our community!

## WEDNESDAY NIGHT SUPPERS

## Wednesday, May 16

Hamburger Steak, Roll, Veggies, and Salad Bar

Make your reservations ONLINE at www. tbcraleigh.com and "Wed Night Supper Reservations", or call the church office at 919-787-3740. Either method has to be done by 4:00 pm on Monday. Hot, fresh meals are \$5 per person.

## **DID YOU KNOW?**



Come check out the newest location of our library for adults. Located right off the new Narthex beside the welcome station/greeters desk. Lots of good materials and helps for Sunday School teachers. Good fiction novels and biographies as well.

## Free Monthly Devotionals

Monthly Periodicals are available in the magazine racks in the entrance to the B hall, and in the Lobby by the main office.

Lifeway's ParentLife,
HomeLife,
Mature Living,
Journey (devotionals for women)
Stand Firm (devotionals for men)

Quarterly Devotionals: Open Windows Reflections

These magazines are complimentary so please take them home & enjoy!

## Senior Adult Ministries...the Better Half of Life

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

# THANKS FOR A WONDERFUL SENIOR ADULT SUNDAY!

What a great day May 6th was in the life of Trinity Baptist Church as we honored our adult seniors. Many thanks go out to all the seniors who participated in both worship services with Dr. Roberts and for the PrimeTimers choir who sang. Also, the Senior Adult Committee presented their scholarship at the 11:00 am worship service to High School Senior Dylan Wallace.

A wonderful luncheon was served in our senior adults' honor in the fellowship hall after the 11:00 am service. Thank you to all those who worked on this luncheon in the preparation, the serving and the clean up.

Our seniors at Trinity are active and willing to continue to serve Christ when called upon. It was a very good day!

## FRIENDS DAY

Tue, May 15th, 11:00 am • FH

Each year the Senior Adult Committee, the Prime Timers' Choir, and the church staff, plan a luncheon to honor our Homebound Church Members who are able to come to the Fellowship Hall. They enjoy seeing each other so much and this event has become a "reunion" of sorts for them. The PrimeTimers Choir sings old favorites, and Nancy Hurt does a great job of interviewing each one about memories of active years at TBC. The event lasts a little over an hour. If you have a loved one who is a member of Trinity, but unable to attend, please consider making special plans to have them at this luncheon. They will enjoy it, and we will be blessed.

# Washington DC Trip was Great!



Forty-five Forever Young Senior Adults returned on May 1st after 5 days in Washington, DC. They got to visit the War memorials, Arlington National Cemetery, the Capitol, Lincoln Memorial, Mount Vernon, the new Bible Museum and many other interesting and beautiful places in our nation's capital. There were 1600 veterans touring there who had been in World War I and II, Korean War and Vietnam and we had the joy of talking to many of them and expressing our gratitude for their service to our country. Seniors - follow the trips available in the newsletter and come travel with us. We have fun, Fellowship and get to see lots of places. You would enjoy!

## **Mystery Trip**

Tuesday, June 5 • 10 am - 3 pm

Enjoy a new adventure. Only cost will be lunch and maybe souvenirs? Sign up sheet will be posted Sunday, May 13 on Senior Sign-up Board, B-200 Hallway

## **GRIEF SHARE CLASS**

Mondays at 4 PM • Rm B231

You don't have to register to attend.

Just show up. Our topic for next week is:

"Heaven"

Hope to see you there! - Boyd Dimmock, Stephanie Johnson and Larry Autry

## **Adult Ministry & Missions**

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com



## **Family Lead Team Needs Your Help**

August 19-26 • October 14-21

TBC will host our Family Promise\* guest families (formerly WIHN) August 19-26 and October 14-21. We will be recruiting volunteers for driving, set up & take down, staying overnight, tutoring & recreation, and providing meals in the coming months.

In preparation, we have done an inventory of our supplies and we need to gather the following gently used or new items:

- Twin Mattress Pads urgent need
- Twin Bed Sheet Sets (matching)
- Twin Bedspreads
- Twin Blankets

- Pack & Play Sheets
- Baby/Toddler Blankets
- Towels Bath & Hand Sizes (no wash cloths)

Please place donations in the Family Promise bin at the Building B donation area by May 13.

For more information, contact Jane Dickens at tarheeljanie@gmail.com. We also need 2 vinyl or leather sofas in good shape.

Contact Keith Ricks at kricks@datastaffnc.com if you can donate one.

## **Family Promise**

(Formerly WIHN)

Hosting Week: Aug 19 - 26

Van Drivers Needed for the following shifts:

6:30 am & 5:30pm

Please contact Charla Peel at cpchoc@aol.com

## HURRICANE MATTHEW DISASTER RECOVERY

May 9-12 • June 6-9

Trinity's Disaster Relief Team has been diligent in ministering to the 2016 flood victims in the Lumberton, NC area. The families do not have the means or resources to make the necessary repairs so that they can get back into their homes. We have scheduled opportunities each month through June for you to go. Transportation, lodging, food, exercise program, and blessing beyond measure for all will be provided.

Disaster Relief Coordinator, Louis Pearce

<sup>\*</sup> Family Promise works with Wake County families experiencing temporary homelessness, and helps them to find support & resources for permanent housing. See familypromisewake.org for more information.

## **Music Ministry**

Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

What a wonderful day in worship with our senior adults as we celebrated Baptist Heritage Day. **Special thanks to the PrimeTimers Choir and Sylvia Pierce, director,** for their musical offerings and worship leadership. It is such a joy to serve along side of them in musical leadership; they bring us much joy and a great heritage of music-making for the Lord. We are grateful for your ministry!



And more thanks to our Student Choir for leading us in evening worship this past Sunday night. Our Student Choir has been working on their music since the beginning of September and has used some of the music on retreat as well as here in worship. The theme this year was based on the names of God in song. While there are numerous references to who God is as revealed in scripture, we only focused on some of them. It has been a great journey together. Thank you, Wayne Rogers, for accompanying us, and also to Tonya Zucker, Victoria Price, and Debbie Roberson for providing leadership.

Students, have a great summer, and special prayers for our graduating seniors as they move on to a new benchmark in their education and careers! Thank you for your years of service and fun in the choir!

Don't forget that **we sing on June 3 for Graduate Sunday**. You will receive a reminder for the day's schedule.

## **MUSIC CALENDAR**

Take notice of the music calendar to stay up to date with choir rehearsals and upcoming music events!

May 13

No Evening Activities

May 20

Bells of Praise, Living Praise & New Covenant, 6 pm

June 3

Orchestra Concert, 6 pm



Our hosting of the NC Baptist Singers and Orchestra was a huge success and only possible because of a host of volunteers helping on this special day. I understand that it was a wonderful night of music and ministry, and though I couldn't be here due to family needs in VA, I know that it was well attended and supported by our own Trinity family.

The Lead Team consisted of the 6 singers from Trinity who are in the group: Tonya Zucker, Joy Blashaw, Jessica Isaacs, Harper House, Baron Hignite, and Mark Valletta. We had additional help from Joan Phillips and the church staff for lunch hosting, Anita Yeargin who coordinated the dinner team, Dwight Greene and the usher team, Ellen Hignite and the greeting team, many volunteers who washed tablecloths, and extra support from our church custodial staff. It takes a ton of volunteers to help something like this get off the ground and to be successful, and I'm deeply indebted to all who volunteered their time and service.

## **B.E.A.T.S.** 3.0

WEDNESDAYS • 6:00 PM

We will continue with our music blocks following the children's choir year.
We offer the following classes:

#### **1ST & 2ND GRADERS**

*Music, Movement, & More* Steve & Amy Byers • Room: E238

#### 3RD GRADERS

Choreography

Stephanie Johnson • Room: E247 MP Rm

#### 4TH & 5TH GRADERS

Ukulele

Dave Buster, Mark Valletta • Room: E244

You can still sign-up online or by sending in the forms you received in the mail. Many have come and signed-up at the door, and that is fine, too. Come join the fun! Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

# TBC YOUTH COLOR CART RACE

WEDNESDAY, MAY 16TH 6 PM • UG

We are having a Fellowship Night where we will design carts (big cardboard boxes) that will be powered by foot power (no wheels, sorry!). Then, we will race around TBC will color powder filling the air! Students are encouraged to wear an old white shirt that can get dirty and invite a friend!

## **COLLEGE ENCOURAGERS**

The College Student Ministry Lead Team is in need of volunteers to help support our students during their college years. Please email Rebekah Gordon rgordon@tbcraleigh.com or Sue Glover at mscglover@bellsouth.net by the end of May if you and/or your Sunday School class would be willing to help in one of the following ways:

#### **OPTION #1 FOR INDIVIDUALS:**

Serve as an encourager to one student. The encourager will:

- Make contact with the assigned student during the summer. This year, assigned encouragers will be invited to drop in for coffee and doughnuts with the College Class on Sunday, July 29th in the Underground from 9:30-10:00 a.m. so you can meet your student.
- Communicate with the student by phone, text, email or mail (cards and small treats, birthday card, etc) once a month.
- Commit to pray for the student.

#### **OPTION #2 FOR A SS CLASS:**

• Collect useful items and snacks in Aug. & Sept. that the lead team will then mail to students during the year. Items to include but not limited to: pencils, pens, post it notes, USB drive, nabs, hard candy, microwave popcorn, and \$5.00 gift cards to Starbucks, Bojangles, or Target.

We are excited about partnering with you in this ministry, and look forward to hearing from you.

## Meadow Ridge Community Summer Kick-Off Event

June 3, 12:30 pm We Need Middle School Volunteers!

We are heading over to Meadow Ridge Community (a low-income/affordable housing neighborhood) where we will put on a Summer Kickoff Event! We are going to lead games, crafts, nail painting, provide snacks like ice cream and popcorn, and make sure everyone at the community has a fun time! To make it all happen we need Middle Schoolers to volunteer to lead games, crafts, etc. So, if your student is able to help, please email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com.

## College Graduation Recognition

**Sunday, June 3 • 10:55 am Service** Info Deadline: May 23

We are looking forward to recognizing all of our 2018 College Graduates on Sunday June 3 during the 10:55am Service! If your student graduated in the Winter of 2017 or the Spring of 2018, please email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com with the following information by May 23rd:

- Graduates Name
- University
- Degree
- Any Special Notes (ex. Honor Society)

## PASSPORT*choices*, CAMP

June 24<sup>th</sup>-29<sup>th</sup> • Greensboro, NC Cost: \$355 • Deadline: June 1<sup>st</sup>

## HS MISSION TRIP

July 15<sup>th</sup> -21<sup>st</sup> • Charlotte, NC Cost: \$300 • Deadline: June 1<sup>st</sup>

## YOUTH VOLUNTEER NEEDS

Sunday School Teachers Starting this August

## **Education & Families**

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

## 2018 Baptist History and Heritage Award

Words are difficult to top of the expression of love and support I received last week. I do appreciate you acknowledging my efforts within our BSCNC, the SS Board or Lifeway, the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship and Baptist Women in Ministry. You provided the platform from which I could lead conferences, serve on various CBF committees and task forces early on as well as write curriculum –and then to serve on the board of BWIM, NC for 3 separate terms.

I believe it is always helpful to serve outside the church at times to grow in leadership, hone your craft and share with others. I continue to learn from other ministers and hope many have learned from me. To know that this honor allows money to go to Baptist Women in Ministry NC toward education and scholarship for women is a true plus.

Thank you.



## Birthday Boxes for **BACKPACK BUDDIES**

Our mission Block class is collecting Birthday items to give to the Backpack Buddies program at a local school. We want to give children some of these items to take home when it is their birthday. Please help us out by bringing one of these items or several to complete a box for a child in need. A tub is provided on the grade school hallway for this collection.

Boxed Cake Mix • Candles Tub of Icing • Spinkles



## **CONGRATULATIONS!**

To Destin Tan & Beckett Sumner

For obtaining certificate of merit at the Baptist State Convention Bible Drill Competition. Both completed and passed their drills.

## RAGA BLOCK CLASSES CONTINUE

Wednesdays • 6:45 pm

- Camp Style Bible Devotions & Prayers
- Crafts
- Mission Activities
- Board Games and Legos
- Recreation



Special Needs Sunday School Class

We have established a Sunday School room for one of our special needs children. I would welcome talking with anyone who is interested in teaching and caring for this child during the Sunday school hour.

A **Special Needs Worship Care class** is also provided for children with special needs. We need more volunteers. Please contact me if you can help four times a year.

## **Preschool Ministry**

Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com



## **VBS 2018**

June 13-15 • 6-8 pm June 16 • 9-11:30 am

Gear up! Get ready! Game On!

Online Registration Opens May 11 www.tbcraleigh.com

You can also sign up in the church narthex after 8:45 am and 10:55 am

## **VBS VOLUNTEERS**

Mark your calendars for our Training:

May 14 at 6:30 pm May 20 at 12:15 pm

(Only need to attend one training session)



## **Moms Play Date**

FRIDAY, JUNE 1

Be on the look-out! More details coming soon!



This year our VBS mission project is working towards sponsoring a team for The Miracle League of the Triangle. The Miracle League of the Triangle serves

not only individuals with special needs but also their families. Our community of players, families, and volunteers work together toward a common mission: to create positive life experiences for children and adults with special needs and their families through baseball.

We need all hands on deck to make this goal happen. Our total mission goal is \$1,500. I know as a church family we can make this happen. Our kids will be working hard collecting their own money through activities such as these:

- Putting a nickel in their mission bank every time they go to a sports or dance practice.
- Putting a dime in their mission bank every time they go to musical instrument or choir practice. (Church choir practice counts too!)
- Putting a quarter in their bank for every sports game, dance recital, or music concert/performance they go to.
- Every time they watch a sporting event (including musical performance OR dance related performances) on TV they will add a quarter to their mission bank.
- Every time they play outside they will put a penny in their bank.
- Every time they ride their bike they will add a quarter to their mission bank.
- For every 15 minutes they walk or run they will add a dime to the bank.

How can you help? You can donate to this cause. Look for more information in the narthex OR contact Katie Medlin in the church office or by emailing her at kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com to make a donation. Any donation big or small will help us reach our goal. Let's unite as a church family, help our children achieve our mission goal and show love to our community!

Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com △ (919) 787-4991

### **ROC HOURS**

## **Monday • Tuesday • Thursday**

8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

#### Wednesday

8:00 am - 2:00 pm

#### **Friday**

8:00 am - 2:00 pm

#### Saturday

9:00 am - noon

### **GROUP FITNESS CLASSES**

May 14 - May 19

#### **Stroller Strides**

M, W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • ROC Floor Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

#### Yoga

M • 5:30-6:30 pm • MP Room F • 12:00-1:00 pm • MP Room Laurel Cavanagh: laurelcyoga@gmail.com

### **FIT4MOM: Body Back Class**

T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am • ROC Floor Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

#### **Dance-It Group Fitness**

W • 7:00-8:00 am • ROC Floor T, Th • 8:00-9:00 am • ROC Floor Kathy Wilson: kathyknits62@gmail.com

## **Senior Adult Strength & Stretch**

T • 8:45-9:45 am • MP Room Mary Ann Potts: mapotts4@gmail.com

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

14th Annual ROC'n Golf Tournament

May 21, 2018

12th Annual North Hills 5K

September 8, 2018

## **ROC Volunteers**

The volunteers' schedule is subject to change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC may close, even during regular hours.

### Monday, May 14

8am-11am Charles & Ronda Swindell

11am-2pm Billy Joyner 3pm-6pm Rhonda Davis 6pm-9pm **Volunteer Needed** 

## Tuesday, May 15

8am-11am Jane Sauls

11am-2pm Stephanie Treadway

3pm-6pm Kim Royal 6pm-9pm Joe & Star Davis

### Wednesday, May 16

8am-11am Moose Beaudreau 11am-2pm Jack Cooke 7:45pm-9pm Ron Brown

### Thursday, May 17

8am-11am Beverly Munday 11am-2pm Moose Beaudreau 3pm-6pm Anne Suggs 6pm-9pm Volunteer Needed

## Friday, May 18

8am-11am Johnny Teal 11am-2pm Jackie Mizelle

## Saturday, May 19

9am - 12pm ROC CLOSED

#### **ROC CLOSINGS IN MAY**

**Saturday, May 19** ROC Closed All Day

Thursday, May 24

ROC Floor: Closed All Day Track Closed: 2-9pm

## Saturday May 26 - Monday May 28

ROC & Track Closed Memorial Day Holiday

## **Recreation Outreach Center**

Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com △ (919) 787-4991



## THE 14TH ANNUAL ROC'N GOLF TOURNAMENT

## Monday, May 21, 2018

at the Heritage Golf Club, Benefiting Shaw Missions.

Shotgun Start is at 1:00 pm

### **Registration Fee:**

Individual \$75
Team Registration (four players) \$300
Team & Hole Registration \$400

## Deadline to Register:

May 13, 2018

## SAVE THE DATE FOR THE



**SEPTEMBER 8, 2018 NH5K!** 

## NEW FITNESS CLASS



Mondays 5:30-6:30pm MP Room Fridays 12:00-1:00pm MP Room

### **ALL SKILL LEVELS WELCOME!**

Questions? Contact Laurel Cavanagh at laurelcyoga@gmail.com

## **ETC VOLUNTEERS**

## Sunday, May 13

Hostess: Karen Bell Assistant: Rhonda Torchio

#### 8:45 am Worship Service

Laura Avent, Mary Worrell, Julia York,

Betty Witcher, Kelley Goodson, Leanne Bissette,

Keith Bissette

#### 10:55 am Worship Service

0-4 mos Kim Mays, Apryl Bullock Sarah Kitchens, Ron Bullock 5-10 mos

11-14 mos

15-19 mos Debbie Thomas, Brenda Joyner 20-24 mos Boyd Dimmock, Brenda Joyner

2 yrs Mandy & Matt Wilson Kim Royal, Patsy Holland, 3 yrs

Sarah Holland\*

Meredith Furr, Tim Wilson, 4 vrs

Brynn Moore\*

#### **Special Needs Care**

Barbara Owens, June Gatten

## Wednesday, May 16

Bed Babies Melody Yeargan, Kim Beckett Two's Janice & Steve Goodman, Judy Pope

\* Youth Volunteer

VISION FC	OR GROV	<b>VTH</b> 05	5-06-18	
Growing through Bible Study				
Members		New	*** **	
Age Group	Present	Members	Visitors	
Adults	499	0	23	
Students	100	0	1	
Children	66	0	2	
Preschool	77	0	2	
Totals	77 742	0	2 2 27	
Sunday School	1	T	Total 769	
Growing through	h Worship			
8:45am Worship Attendance 208				
10:55am Worship Attendance			<u>598</u>	
			806	
Total Worship Attendance 806			800	
Growing through				
(YTD totals through 3/31/2018)				
YTD General				
Fund Needs (Budget)		\$69	\$697,275.00	
YTD Operating Receipts		\$67	\$676,933.50	
YTD Operating Expenses		\$65	\$653,765.69	
Capital Campai			-, ,	
Capital Campaign Pledges		\$4.16	\$4,163,680.00	
Dladged Manay Descived			\$3,594,410.23	
Pledged Money Received			\$4,173,333.34	
Total Received		\$4,1/	5,555.54	

### TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH STAFF

Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 **Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729)** www.tbcraleigh.com

> Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts Senior Pastor jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

> > Rev. Hal Melton

Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

> Rev. Steve Byers Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff Assoc. Pastor. Education & Families kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good Assoc. Pastor, Administration & Recreation sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lvdia Tatum Assoc. Pastor, Ministry & Outreach ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

> Christian Davis Minister to Students cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin Minister to Preschool & Families kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

> Rebekah Gordon Student Ministry Assoc. rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director preschool@tbcraleigh.com (919) 782-6192

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.

Ashbey Jones, Facilities Manager

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published weekly, except July 4th week and Christmas week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Stx Forks Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609